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Date Claimer 
 
Date Event 

3rd May SFX Athletics Carnival ï Evan Marginson Oval (Years 2 ï 6) 

6th May Labour Day Public Holiday 

14th ï 16th May Naplan (Years 3 and 5) 

14th ï 16th May 2nd Hand Book Sale (Library) 

15th May Year 2 Science Incursion 

17th May Ipswich Show Holiday 

24th May Gala Day 1 (Years 4-6) 

31st May  Gala Day 2 (Years 4-6) 

7th June Gala Day 3 (Years 4-6) 

19th June Catholic Schools Choral Festival rehearsal ï Acacia Ridge 

28th June Cushion Concert 1 

28th June Last day Term 2 

15th July  First day Term 3 

25th August School FETE (Around the World theme) 

17th September  ICAS English 

19th September ICAS Maths 

20th September Cushion Concert 2 

20th September Last day Term 3 

 

 

 

 

Week 2 Term 2 2019  



 
 

 

 

PÒÉÎÃÉÐÁÌȭÓ -ÅÓÓÁÇÅ 
 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
Reporting processes for Semester 1 
 
This semester for the first time we are using an online parent/teacher booking service. Parent 
Teacher Online allows parents and carers to log in and make bookings for teacher interviews. 
 
You can immediately view available booking times and make appointments that best suit your 
needs. The system prevents double booking, ensuring trouble free interview schedules and allows for 
diverse family structures or situation. 
 
You can also see if there is a special request from a teacher for an interview. The parent login is secure and 
password protected. Parents/legal guardians can only see students in their care. Parents can also cancel or 
rebook interviews up until the predetermined cut off time and print their own schedule of interview 
bookings made. An additional tile will be added to the Parent Portal allowing direct access to the booking 
service and you will be emailed your parent login details at the same time. 
 
I will be on long service leave from 9 May to 27 May. 
 
Best wishes for the coming week 
 

Veronica Lawson 
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West Moreton Health, 
 
Child and Adolescent Oral Health Service 
 
The School Dental Service has been looking after the oral health needs of Queensland's children since 
1975. Your child will receive treatment from experienced paediatric oral health staff including dentists, 
dental/oral health therapists and dental assistants 

How to make an appointment: 

 Preferred option go to the online form at: 
https:/www.westmqretqn.health.qld.aqv.au/services-and-care/oral-health (click on - How do I 
make a standard dental appointment) 
or 

 Phone the Business Service Centre 1300 763 246 Monday τ Thursday 8:OOam - 3:OOpm (please have your 
Medicare Card on hand) 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
Is my child eligible? 
 
Yes, if their name appears on a Medicare card and 

¶ attends a primary school (Prep to grade 6) or  

¶ attends a high school (grade 7 to 10) or 

¶ If your child is in grade 11 + 12 or under 4 years of age and receives the Commonwealth Dental Benefits 

Schedule they are also eligible or 
¶ Any child aged 17 and under who are named on a current concession card (Pension/Health Care) 

Please note: 

  
¢ƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ Ŧǳƭƭȅ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŜŘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘǊŜŀǘƳŜƴǘΣ ŀ parent/legal guardian must attend the first 
ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ dental/medical history and to provide consent for treatment.   
 
Things to remember: 
 
Contact our Business Services Centre on 1300 763 246 in the event ς  

¶ Your contact details change or 

¶ Your child requires urgent dental care. 
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!ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ 
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers  
 
                         Thought for the Week  
                      Unlock the door to your mind before opening the door to the world. John Liepa  
 
 
 
 
Welcome back everyone to a very busy term 2.  The Easter break gave many of us an opportunity to spend 
time with loved ones, reflect on our lives and recharge the batteries!!  
 
ANZAC DAY  
 
On the 25 April, we celebrated the Anniversary of the first major military action fought by Australian and 
New Zealand forces during the First World War and all those who served and died in military operations for 
their countries.  
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
ANZAC stands for Australian and New Zealand Corps.  The soldiers in those forces quickly became known as 

ANZACs and the pride they took in that name endures to this day.    
 
It is kept every year in remembrance of the sacrifice, suffering, 
courage and friendship of all those Australians who gave given their 
lives in war.  We continue tƻ ǇǊŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻƴŦƭƛŎǘ ŀƳƻƴƎ ŀƭƭ DƻŘΩǎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ 
will be resolved and that our world will come to know justice, peace 
and harmony.   
 

NAPLAN testing ς Year 3 & 5  
National Assessment Program ς Literacy and Numeracy test were first implemented in May 2008 for all 
students in Australia in Year 3, 5, 7 & 9.  These tests replaced the previous State and Territory - based 
assessments and have the support of all Education Ministers.  
 
This year the tests for Year 3, 5, 7 & 9 tests will be held on May 14, 15 and 16.  Any tests that have been 
missed due to illness or absences cannot be made up due to the Ipswich Show Holiday on Friday 17 May.  
Please mark these dates in your diary NOW.  
 
If parents wish to access NAPLAN material on the QSA website, the link is,  https://www.nap.edu.au/ 
 
CURRICULUM NEWSLETTERS  
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ /ƭŀǎǎ bŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ŎƻǊǊŜǎǇƻƴŘŜƴŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴŦƻǊƳ 
you of what your child will be learning this term and any important dates for your calendar.  With this 
ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΣ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ŦƛƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƴewsletter.    Please take the time to read this document and be 
informed about what your child is learning at school.  It would be great if you can ask your child every 
couple of week:-  

ά²Ƙŀǘ ƘŀǾŜ ȅƻǳ ōŜŜƴ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΚέ 
ά !ǊŜ ȅƻǳ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭΚέ 

ά²Ƙŀǘ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ Řƻ ǘƻ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜΚέ 
 
 LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ƻǊ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƘŜŎƪ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ 
teacher.   Formal parent teacher interviews are scheduled for the last week of Term 2 and the first week of 
Term 3. 
 
Enjoy your weekend  
 

 Carolyn- Assistant Principal    

 
 

                                                                                                              TOP 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.nap.edu.au/


 
 
 
 
 

Religious Education and Religious Life of the School 
 
Alleluia! He is Risen! 
 
At the commencement of Term 2, we celebrated the start of the Easter Season and Jesus rising. Easter is a 
season of joy and new life and we recognise this time with the wider Catholic community. 
 
"Our old history ends with the cross; our new history begins with our resurrection." 
 
ANZAC Day 

Thank you to the families that joined us for the Goodna ANZAC Day March and Service last week. It was 
great to join with the community and see so many student represent SFX. 
 
On Friday we gathered as a school community to recognise ANZAC day with a liturgy led by Year 6. We 
were joined by a representative from the Royal Australian Airforce who spoke about the importance of 
mateship and resilience as we continue to keep the ANZAC Spirit alive. We were also gifted Lt. Hendry, a 
teddy bear who has been involved with the Royal Australian Airforce. Lt Hendry is currently living in the 
library and will soon be displayed for all to meet him. 
 
Our Year 6 students has an excursion in to the city to the Shrine of Remembrance for the ANZAC Service 
for Students last Wednesday. The students had the following comments about this excursion: 

¶ It was great to learn about our history ς it has been a long time since World War 2  
¶ The service allowed us to realise how important the war was and the peace that followed 
¶ I enjoyed seeing the QLD Premier and the Governor General 
¶ It was an honour to be involved in such an important event. 

Year 6 students laid a wreath in the Shrine of Remembrance on behalf of St Francis Xavier School. 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
CONFIRMATION 
 
Please continue to keep the students working towards the Sacrament of Confirmation in your prayers. 
These students are working with the families and the St Francis Xavier Parish as they prepare for 
Confirmation on Friday the 17th May. 
 

A Prayer for our Confirmation Candidates 
 

Lord, You send out Your Spirit to touch the hearts of all people, 
so that they may believe in You and in Jesus whom You sent. 

Look kindly on all candidates for Confirmation as they listen to Your voice. 
Open their hearts to Your Spirit and bring to fulfilment the good work that You have begun in them. 

As they prepare for Confirmation, make each of us an instrument of Your love. 
Teach us to appreciate what is holy in others, and to be patient with what we do not understand. 

Deepen our faith in the Gospel and help us to pass it on by our example. 
We pray that You will continue to guide us and sustain us. 

Through Christ our Lord, Amen. 
 

 
ASSEMBLIES COMING UP 
 
On Friday the 10th May, I invite all Mothers, Grandmothers, Aunts, Special females to our students to a 
aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ [ƛǘǳǊƎȅ ƭŜŘ ōȅ ƻǳǊ tǊŜǇ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ ŎƻƳƳŜƴŎƛƴƎ ŀǘ фΥлл ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƘŀƭƭΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǘƘƛǎ ƭƛǘǳǊƎȅ 
with a morning tea. We look forward to seeing you then! 
 
School Facebook page 

 
Did you know that we have a school Facebook page? Find us and like us on Facebook under 
ά{¢ Cw!b/L{ twLa!w¸ {/Ihh[Σ Dhh5b!Ω. This Facebook page will keep you up to date on 
the happenings of our fabulous school. 
 
 

 

Kate Ferguson Assistant Principal ς Religious Education 

 

 
      TOP 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

School Fees 2019 
 
 

 1 Child 2 Children 3 Children 4 Children 

Fees for 2019 $1900 $2650 $3300 $3800 

Payment in full by 
week 4 of each term 

$475 $662.50 $825 
 

$950.00 

Direct Debit of 10 
Monthly payments 

$190 $265 $330 $380 
 

Direct Debit of 20 
Fortnightly payments 

$95 $132.50 $165 $190 

Direct Debit of 40 
Weekly payments 

$47.50 $66.25 $82.50 $95 
 

 
School Fees have been emailed and are due by 17th May, unless a Direct Debit has been set up.  
 
School Fees are issued at the beginning of each term and payable end of week four of each term. Direct 
Debit, BPay, Bpoint, EFTPOS and Credit Card facilities are available. Fees do not include other costs such as 
excursions, swimming, camps, school photos or extra-curricular activities 

Enrolments for Prep 2020 at St Francis Xavier School  
 

All families with children to commence in Prep 2020 are invited to complete an Application for Enrolment 
online via the School Website ASAP.  If you know of anyone in the wider community who may be 
interested in enrolling their child in our school, please ask them to contact the School Office on 3818 
0100 for information or for Enrolment Forms.  Remember the school website 
www.stfrancisxavier.qld.edu.au.  

Children ready for Prep in 2020 must be born between 1 July 2014 and 30 June 2015. 

The Arts (Mrs Susan Vassella) 
 
Welcome to Term 2.  Music will be taught as the Arts strand this term. 
 
Extracurricular Groups.  
 
All groups will continue on this term, with some new additions: 
 
Monday - African Dance 10.45am - Year 4-6.   
                 -11.00 Year 1-3 - Drama Room 
Tuesday - Junior Choir 11.00am, Years 1-3 Mrs Mesken -  Drama Room 
Wednesday - Drama Club 11.00am, Year 1-6 Mrs Goodreid, Mrs V -  Drama Room 
Thursday - Expressions Dance, Year 4-6 10.45am Miss Barker - Drama Room 



 

 
 
 
 
 
Friday - Guitar Club Year 1-6 Mrs Thompson, Mrs V - Music Room 
            - Hand Drumming Years 4-6 Mrs V - Music Room 
            - Samoan Dance 1.45pm.   Students from Year 1-6 .  Music Room with Mrs Timu 
            - CHORC 1.45pm Year 5-6 Mrs Parker, Mrs V - Drama Room 
 
Cushion Concert 
 
The cushion concerts have successfully run over the last 10 years, giving our students the chance to 
perform in the ŀǊŜŀ ƻŦ ƳǳǎƛŎΣ ŘŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ŘǊŀƳŀΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ ōŜƎŀƴ ŀǎ ŀ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ άǘƘŜ 
!Ǌǘǎέ ŀǎ ŀ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘǊƛǾŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ŀƴŘ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ  5ǳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǊƎŜ ǎƛȊŜ ŀƴŘ 
time required to audition students, this will be the last year of auditioning acts for these student concerts.   
 
In 2020, Cushion Concerts will feature the school extracurricular groups only.  The focus will be on team 
work, school spirit and integration of the arts.  Students wishing to perform as solo or small groups could 
look to further their performance with outlets like the Ipswich Eisteddfod or Jacaranda Festival, and we 
wish them every success. 
 
In 2019, we will hold 2 CONCERTS. 
 
CONCERT 1: Friday 28th June ( last day of term 1.45pm -2.45pm). This concert will feature school 
performance groups only:  Guitar Club, Hand Drumming, Expressions Dance, African Dance, Junior Choir 
and Chorc. 
 
CONCERT 2: Friday 20TH September 11.30am -1.00pm.  This concert will feature instrumentalists, 
auditioned acts, Samoan Dance and extracurricular groups.  Auditions will be held on Friday 14th and 21st of 
June.   More information to come. 
 
Catholic Schools Choral Festival 
 
Wednesday 19 June- full day rehearsal at OLOF, Acacia Ridge. 
  
SFX FETE 
 
Any parent or friend who has involvement in a music or dance group that could perform at our School 
Fete, please contact me or our P and F reps.  In the past we have been entertained by cultural dance 
troupe; Korean drums; Ukeleles and Guitarists; story telling, dance schools and high school items.  
 
All year level groups will be presenting a dance, and it is a great way to be involved. 
 
 
 
 

Sue 
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Sport News (Mr Liam Bromilow) 
 
Student Representatives 
 
Congratulations to several students who have been selected to represent Central Comets in a variety of 
sports over the coming weeks: 
 
Lucy Low (Cross Country) 
Michelle Gankor (Cross Country) 
Tannar Baker (Rugby League) 
Teimana Goundar (Touch)  
Tannar Baker (Touch) 
Zara Hagan (Touch) 
Lau Ricky Iona (Soccer) 
 
A special congratulations to Zara Hagan who has been selected in the Met West Touch team, and will 
travel to Longreach to compete at the State Championships. 
 
Cross Country 
 
The final day of Term 1 saw McAuley Blue dominate the sporting landscape once again, winning the SFX 
Cross Country Carnival. The 10-12-year-old students ran competitively, with the aim of making the school 
team to compete at the district carnival. While the 6-9-year-old students ran in a participation format for 
enjoyment. Congratulations to these students who placed in the top three for 10-12 years. 
 
12 year Boys   12 year Girls 
Gout Gout   Zara Hagan 
Friday Haider   Catherine Tamate 
Tannar Baker   Angela Kelly 
 
11 year Boys   11 year Girls 
Jay Clark   Lucy Low 
Nelson Deng   Thalia Diaz 
Noyal Anil   Abbie Oestreich 
 
10 year Boys   10 year Girls 
Yoding Thon   Michelle Gankor 
Ashwin Kannadhasan  Amitee Baker 
Roman Overend  Sugar Yek Rop 
 

SFX Athletics 
 
This Friday, 3rd May, is the SFX athletics carnival. Students will arrive at school as usual, 
before walking to Evan Marginson Park at Goodna. Students will return to school at 
approximately 2pm.  Students must bring their own lunch and water bottle for the day. 
The timetable is attached. 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

With the term in full swing, keep in mind some of the upcoming dates: 
 
May 7- Met West Cross Country Carnival 
May 20- QC Cup Netball 
May 22-23- Central Comets Athletics Carnival 
May 24- Gala Day 1 
May 28- AFL Schools Cup 
May 31- Gala Day 2 
 
Twitter Page 
 
All sporting updates including training cancellations can be found on our twitter page (@SFXSport). You 
ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǘǿƛǘǘŜǊ ǘƻ ǾƛŜǿ ǘƘŜ ǇŀƎŜΣ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ Ƨǳǎǘ ƎƻƻƎƭŜ ǎŜŀǊŎƘ Ϫ{C·{ǇƻǊǘ.   
 

Liam Bromilow  
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 MORNING 
 TEA  

BALL 
 GAMES 

SPRINTS 
HEATS AND 
SEMI FINALS 

VORTEX 
 THROWING 

LONG  
JUMP 

TUG OF WAR 

9.30-10:00 9ôs 10ôs 12ôs 11ôs 7ôs 8ôs 

10:00-10:30 12ôs 9ôs 7ôs 8ôs 11ôs 10ôs 

10:30-11:00 7ôs 12ôs 11ôs 10ôs 8ôs 9ôs 

11:00-11:30 11ôs 7ôs 8ôs 9ôs 10ôs 12ôs 

11:30-12:00 8ôs 11ôs 10ôs 12ôs 9ôs 7ôs 

12:00-12:30 10ôs 8ôs 9ôs 7ôs 12ôs 11ôs 

12:30-1:00 200m Finals ï u9ôs, 10ôs, 11ôs & 12ôs 

1:05-1:55  
SPRINT FINALS (u/7 ï 12ôs) 

1:55-2:30 PACK UP AND WALK BACK TO ST FRANCIS XAVIER / 2nd Break 

2:30-2:55 PRESENTATIONS IN THE HALL 

Sports Day Groups Sprint Distances (m) 

¦ƴŘŜǊ мнΩǎ (born 2007) 100 

¦ƴŘŜǊ ммΩǎ (born 2008) 100 

¦ƴŘŜǊ млΩǎ (born 2009) 80 

¦ƴŘŜǊ фΩǎ (born 2010) 80 

¦ƴŘŜǊ уΩǎ (born 2011) 60 

¦ƴŘŜǊ тΩǎ (born 2012) 60 



 

 
 
 

Library News (Mrs Louise Brooks, Mrs Kimberley Nearhos, Mrs 
Debbie Kenny) 
 

 
 

2ND HAND BOOKS SALE 
TUESDAY 14TH May 

WEDNESDAY 15TH May 
THURSDAY 16TH May 

8:00am ς 8:30am; 3:00pm ς 3:30pm 
 

We are having a 2nd  HAND BOOKS sale and have been busy culling books that will be made available to 
purchase. We also have some books that have been donated by families to the library to be sold at this 

time. If you have an excess of books that you no longer need please feel free to send them into the library 
to be either added to our collection or sold at the sale. ALL proceeds will be used to purchase new and in-

demand books for the school library. 
 

We have purchased this book to add to our collection in the library. It will be 
available for parents to borrow.  Below is a summary of the book from 
BOOKTOPIA. We highly recommend you purchase your own copy. 
 
²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅΦ ²ƘŜƴ Ŏŀƴ ȅƻǳ 
start reading to your child? How do you find that special book to inspire a 
reluctant reader? How can you tell if a book is age appropriate? What can you 
do to keep your tween reading into their adolescent years? Award-winning 
teacher librarian Megan Daley unpacks her fifteen years of experience into 
this personable and accessible guide, enhanced with up-to-date research and 
first-hand accounts from well-known Australian children's authors. 
 
Raising Readers is a must-have guide for parents and educators to help the 
children in their lives fall in love with books. 
 

 
The book can be purchased at many book stores and online. Here is the link to Booktopia 
https://bit.ly/2ZLc5xl  

https://bit.ly/2ZLc5xl


 

 
 
 
 
Book Club 
 
New forms have been handed out this week.  The closing date for book club is Friday 10th May.  All orders 
must be placed online.   
 
As a general guide it takes two weeks from the closing date for books to come in.  The orders are sent to 
Scholastic in NSW and need to be sent back to us to be sorted for each child.  Any problems please contact 
the library. 
 
BRB (Browse, Read and Borrow) 
 
Parents and children are welcome to BRB (Browse, Read and Borrow) on Tuesday and Friday mornings 
from 8:00am.  If children have their library bag, they can change books at this time.  We can add parents to 
the library borrowing list so you are able to borrow books for your children at this time.  A great way to 
encourage your child to keep the reading bug. 
 
 

Bilingual books for the library. 
 

We are thinking of expanding our library collection, by 
ordering bilingual books for the library. We know that over 
third of our students speak another language at home. We 
would like to know if any of these students can also read in 
their own language. Perhaps some of our bilingual parents 
can read in your own language and would like to read books 
to your children in your mother tongue. Our bilingual 
students would then be able to read the books at school, or 
borrow them to take home. Please let us know if your child 
can read in another language, or you are interested in 
reading to your child in your own language. 
Hoping to hear from you. 
Joanna Paul 

EALD teacher 
 

 

 
This wonderful BIG W offer continues 

(every THURSDAY 

till Week 12 May 9th) 

More details here https://bit.ly/2IoFvg1 

https://bit.ly/2IoFvg1


 

 
 

Tuckshop (Mrs Anna Timu, Convenor) 
 

Sports Carnival 3rd May 2019 
 
Please note that Tuckshop will not be available for students from Year 2 - Year 6 
attending the Athletics Carnival at Evan Marginson Park on Friday 3 May. Please ensure 
that your child brings their lunch and a drink on the day. 
 
 

QKR Ordering 
Qkr (pronounced Quicker) is used for our online Tuckshop ordering. Qkr accepts all major credit cards 
(MasterCard/Visa) or debit cards and can be downloaded directly from the Apple App Store or Google Play 
Store. Please click on this link to find a step by step guide on how to access Qkr and set up an account.  
Parents need to insert childΩs name and class when ordering tuckshop.  

 
Please VOLUNTEER in 2019 !! 
 

Our tuckshop is always open for new volunteers so if you are thinking of helping do not hesitate to come in 
on Friday or leave your name and telephone number in the office and I will ring you.  You don't have to 
spend the whole day, an hour or two would be just as awesome so come by yourself or bring some friends 
and have a ball with us cooking and serving. 
 
Volunteer Pack 

As a Workplace Health and Safety requirement, all volunteers need to complete a Volunteer Pack each 
school year.  They are available from the school office. 

 
Orders 
 

Orders are via Qkr.  If you have any questions, feel free to contact the school office on 3818 0100. 
Brown paper bag orders are still accepted but they need to be at the office by Thursday. 

TOP 

Uniform Shop (Mrs Tania Siganto, Convenor) 
 

QKR Ordering 
Qkr (pronounced Quicker) is an excellent option for Uniform shop orders. Qkr accepts all major credit 
cards(MasterCard/Visa) or debit cards and can be downloaded directly from the Apple App Store or Google 
Play Store. Please click on this link to find a step by step guide on how to access Qkr and set up an account. 
arents need to insert childΩs name and class when ordering uniforms. If you have any questions or 
concerns, please feel free to contact the school office on 3818 0100. 

 
 
  

http://www.stfrancisxavier.qld.edu.au/news/Pages/Newsletters.aspx
http://www.stfrancisxavier.qld.edu.au/news/Pages/Newsletters.aspx


 

 

 

 

Opening Hours 
 
FRIDAYS 8.00am - 9.30am and from 2.15pm - 3.15pm 
 
(please note that the uniform shop will close promptly at 3.15pm, so please attend as early as possible). 

Online queries and orders welcome.  If your child requires a uniform fitting you will need to make an 
appointment.  Please email the uniform shop to arrange a time. 
 pgoouniformshop@bne.catholic.edu.au 
 
Uniform shop location 

The Uniform Shop is located in the Tomasi building, next to the undercover area and 6R's classroom. 

Second hand uniforms/donations 

Remember we can sell your second hand uniforms out of the shop! 

We also love receiving donations. 

UNIFORM SHOP PRICE LIST: 1 October 2017 
Click here to download price list 
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St Francis Xavier Kindergarten 

 

 

Our Kindergartens offer a beautiful, calm, natural environment that 
welcomes children and their families to be at the centre of the learning 
journey.  Children will discover and develop their love of learning through 
play and extended literacy and numeracy rich daily activities.  

Each Kindergarten is located on a school site helping to build partnerships 
with local schools and transition children to Prep. The Kindergarten program 
operates during school terms for children who are at least 4 years of age by 
30 June in the year they participate.  
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http://www.stfrancisxavier.qld.edu.au/parents/Pages/School-Uniform.aspx


 
 

 

 

St Francis Xavier Outside School Hours Care 
 

Outside School Hours Care has been successful in receiving approval to Increase our Licensed Numbers.  As 
of this Term we are now able to have 90 Children in our care at any time. So if you are needing your Child 
in care we are now able to offer them a position. 

 Please contact Sonia Ledger or Tracey Ballerini for an Enrolment Package on:-
goodnaoshc@bne.centacare.net.au or 38182715.  

 

 

Phone: 3818 2715 

Email: goodnaoshc@bne.centacare.net.au 

Before School Care: 6.30am - 8.30am Monday to Friday;  

After School Care: 3.00pm - 6.00pm Monday to Friday;  

Vacation Care: 6.30am - 6.00pm Monday to Friday 

Closed on public holidays 

Contact Numbers 
 
 
 

Have you changed any details such as your phone number/email 
address/home address? If so, update your details via the Parent 

Portal.  

 

Thank You 
 

 

Thank you 

Thank you for their continuing generous monthly donation. This 
funding goes towards our breakfast club and pastoral support of 

students and their families. 

 

mailto:goodnaoshc@bne.centacare.net.au
mailto:goodnaoshc@bne.centacare.net.au


 
 
 
 
 

P&F News 
 
 

2019 P and F President Welcome 
 
Wunman Njinde, or hello in my native language. My name is Cristelle and I am the 
2019 SFX P and F President.  My eldest son, Finn, is in Grade 3 here at SFX and my 
younger boy is getting ready to start Kindy at SFX next year.  We have been a part of 
the SFX family since 2016.   I wanted to introduce myself and my connection to the 
school to you all so that you know who I am.  LΩƳ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǳǇ ŦƻǊ ŀ ȅŀǊƴ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƴŀƴȅ 
things, so if you see me around come and say hi.  If you want to have a chat about our 
P and F, whether it be about issues you want raised, whether you have a skill or 
expertise that can help our school that you want to share, or you want to come and 
join in at some P and F events, get in touch with us.  I do work but I try to get around 

ŀƴŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƘŜƴ LΩƳ ƴƻǘ ŀǘ ǿƻǊƪ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ sit down and have a 
yarn about things with you ς just email the sfxpfc@hotmail.com and we can organise a time.  We are 
always open to new volunteers within our P and F, whether it be for 15 minutes helping out at a disco, 
being a stall convener for our fete or taking up one of our executive positions. Every little bit counts!   LΩŘ 
love to hear your stories and am looking forward to working alongside you all this year! 
  
P&F Meetings 
 
On Tuesday we had our April P&F Meeting. Thank you to all those who atteƴŘŜŘΦ LǘΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ 
keen to be involved in the P&F committee. Our P&F committee now meets the last Tuesday of every 
month at 6.30pm in the room next to the Library and we always welcome new faces to our meetings. Being 
ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tϧC ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ƳŜŀƴǎ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ ǎŀȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴǎ ƛƴ ŀƴŘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 
school, but you also get to know the staff of the school and meet other parents and make great 
ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇǎΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƳŜ ŀƭƻƴƎ ŀǎ ǿŜΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ȅƻǳ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƛƴǇǳǘΗ  
 
Our next P&F Meeting will be Tuesday 28 May at 6.30pm.  
  
P and F Executive ς Positions Vacant ς we need you!! 
 
The positions for Secretary and Treasurer have still not been filled, if these positions are not filled we will 
not have a P and F for our school. So if you are looking to get more involved in the school, please consider 
nominating for the position and joining with us to build up our school.  Please email your nomination to 
sfxpfc@hotmail.com , talk to our President (Cristelle Mulvogue) or Vice President (Nyssa De Waard) or 
come along to a meeting.  Our P and F contributes to our school in many ways including purchasing of 
shade sails for the oval seating; a paved area at the pick up zone for the children to sit on; books and 
resources for our classes; and sporting equipment, just to name a few.   We will be contributing to the 
building of our new Tomasi Building for our future generations of SFX children.    
  
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
FETE UPDATE! 
 
Donations Needed ς We are looking for donations of new or used coloured hair spray cans and also any 
unwanted gifts that can be donated for prizes. The spray cans must have lids that are taped down so they 
ŘƻƴΩǘ ŎƻƳŜ ƭƻƻǎŜΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ōǊƛƴƎ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻŦŦƛŎŜΦ 
 
Stall convenors Needed ς We are still looking for stall convenors and general volunteers for the day so 
please email sfxpfc@hotmail.com if you are able to help out. It will be a great day and a lot of fun so come 
along and help out the school to raise funds for the new Tomasi Building! 
  
Tivoli Drive-in Fundraiser 
 
Thank you to all the families who attend the fundraiser at the Tivoli Drive-in. The students all had fun 
running around with their friends while the parents were able to sit back and relax and enjoy the food and 
the company. The movies were fantastic and were enjoyed by all so thanks again for your participation. We 
raised a few hundred dollars from this fundraiser for our P and F.  ! ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ .ŜŎ hΩIŀǊŀ ŦƻǊ 
organising this well-deserved evening out! 
  
ANZAC Day 
 
The ANZAC spirit was alive and well with the fantastic St Francis families and students who marched and 
attended the Goodna service last week. The P&F were proud to donate a wreath to the school that was 
laid by some  of our Year 6 leaders.   
  
aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ 5ŀy Stall 
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ 5ŀȅ {ǘŀƭƭ ƻƴ Thursday 9th May. We will need volunteers to help 
run the stall during the morning. This involves setting up after morning assembly and then selling the gifts 
to the students. If you are able to help please contact the P&F by email on sfxpfc@hotmail.com or have a 
chat with us when you spot us around school.  
! ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ¢ǊŀŎŜȅ ²ŜōǎǘŜǊ ǿƘƻ Ƙŀǎ ƻŦŦŜǊŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ōƻǘƘ ǘƘŜ aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ ŀƴŘ 
CŀǘƘŜǊǎΩ 5ŀȅ ǎǘŀƭƭǎ ŦƻǊ нлмфΦ 
  
Election BBQ 
 
This year we will be running the BBQ on election day, May 18. This is a great fundraiser and we are 
fortunate to have an election site in our school hall. On the day we will need people cooking the food on 
the BBQ, preparing the food and selling the food. If you are able to help at all please let us know by 
emailing sfxpfc@hotmail.com or have a chat with us when you spot us around school.  We will also be 
selling baked goodies also on the day so we need bakers and packet mix chefs ς however you choose to 
bake your cakes, slices, biscuits and other sweet treats, your time and donations will be gratefully received 
(and sampled by many). Please drop off your goodies to the BBQ on the morning of the election or to OSHC 
on the Friday afternoon.   
Remember that when you vote, you can vote here at SFX and can also support our P and F by purchasing 
the best democracy sausage in the Western Suburbs and buy some sweet treats to help you get through 
the end of an election campaign.  So Vote 1:  SFX Democracy Sausage and baked goodies.   
 



 

 
 
 
  
Recipe Book 
 

The P&F will be creating a St Francis Xavier Recipe book but we need your recipes. If you 
would like your favourite recipe included in the book, please hand it in to the office with 
your name and class included, or email it to sfxpfc@hotmail.com with the students name  
and class. We will be offering a class party for the class that brings in the most recipes. 
Recipes are due by Friday 3 May. 

  
 5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘΧ 

 
If you have joined the Rebel stores community program and nominate our school 
on your account (this can be done online or at the register), every time you 
purchase anything at Rebel stores Australia wide, you just have to swipe your 
loyalty card and our school receives in-store credits.  

 
 

Community Notices 
 
        

 

 Goodna Netball Association are taking registrations for our Netsetgo 
skills/activity program held at the Goodna Netball Courts on Saturday 
morning throughout Term 2.  
 
It is open to male and female participants for children turning 5 or 6 in 

2019. We can also take children turning up to 10 this year in this program.   
 
If you would more information, email goodnanetball@gmail.com  
 
 
 
 

 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter: A weekend away for married couples in peaceful, 
picturesque surroundings ς away from the distractions of everyday living.  Take time out of 
your busy schedule, to invest in your most precious asset . . . your Marriage!  This is a unique 
opportunity to to reconnect, rekindle and refresh your relationship. 

Our next weekend will held 2 to 4 August 2019.  
 
Watch our video - https://drive.google.com/open?id=1nCf1X91YzMjJuVM-ouVILrvltjRnVt7x 
  
VenueΥ {ŀƴǘŀ ¢ŜǊŜǎŀ {ǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭƛǘȅ /ŜƴǘǊŜΣ hǊƳƛǎǘƻƴ vƭŘ όƻƴ .ǊƛǎōŀƴŜΩǎ ōŀȅǎƛŘŜύ 
For bookings/details contact:  Maria and David Murphy, ph (07) 3342 1456, 
dandmmurphy@optusnet.com.au    Information website:  www.wwme.org.au  

 
 TOP 
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